
 

 
July 21, 2021 
 
David Leibbrandt, PE 
leibbrandtdw@yahoo.com   
Stricker Engineering 
105 East Cypress 
Garibaldi, OR 97118 
 
Re: Arborview Heights Phase 3 – Vine Maple & Salmonberry Ct (PR#189-2020) 
 Garibaldi Water System (PWS ID#00311) 
 Final Approval 
 
Dear Mr. Leibbrandt: 
 
Thank you for your e-mail on July 15, 2021, which included the enclosed coliform bacteria 
results, a completed Project Final Approval Request form, and your letter dated July 14, 2021 
requesting final approval for the Arborview Heights Phase 3 – Vine Maple & Salmonberrry Ct 
project (PR#189-2020).  The project is granted Final Approval for use.  Thank you for your 
patience in awaiting this letter and in completing the plan review process. 
 
Project background:  
On December 31, 2020, our office received a set of plans, land use compatibility statement and 
a plan review fee of $3,300 for the Arborview Heights – Phase 3 Salmonberry Court Extension 
– Vine Maple and Salmonberry Court waterline project for the Garibaldi Water System. The 
plans were granted Conditional Approval on January 12, 2021. 
 
The project included the installation of roughly 350-LF of 4” C900 PVC and roughly 90-ft of 
2” PVC Schedule 40 waterline and associated appurtenances to serve 9 single-family homes 
(Tax Lots 27-34 and Log 18) in the vicinity of Vine Maple Lane and Salmonberry Court in the 
Arborview Heights residential area of Garibaldi as shown on page 2. 
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Thank you again for your cooperation and patience in completing the review process for this 
project and if you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (971) 200-0288 or via 
e-mail at evan.e.hofeld@dhsoha.state.or.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Evan Hofeld, PE 
Regional Engineer 
Drinking Water Services 
 
cc:  Blake Lettenmaier at Blake@ci.garibaldi.or.us (541-201-8154) – City of Garibaldi 
 Kelly West at westkellygpw@gmail.com (503-322-0217) – City of Garibaldi 
 Joseph “Toby” Taylor, JLT Construction, jltconstruction503@gmail.com  

John Doyle at john@strickerengineering.com – Stricker Engineering 
 Jaime Craig, Tillamook Co Env. Health (jcraig@co.tillamook.or.us) 
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